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ADDENDUM NO. 1 
 
FEBRUARY 14, 2008 

ATTENTION ALL REQUEST FOR BID (RFB) HOLDERS 

RFB NO. 108029 - FURNISH & INSTALL NEW TRUCK SCALE 

DANE COUNTY PUBLIC WORKS 

MADISON, WI 
 
 

 
BIDS DUE:  THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 21, 2008, 2:00 PM.  DUE DATE AND  

TIME ARE NOT CHANGED BY THIS ADDENDUM. 
 

 
This Addendum is issued to modify, explain or clarify the original Request for Bid (RFB), and is 
hereby made a part of the RFB.  Please acknowledge this addendum on the Bid Form. 

PLEASE MAKE THE FOLLOWING CHANGES: 

1. Clarifications 
a. The existing scale is a mechanical scale with levers and one (1) load cell.  Remove all 

existing levers and other scale appurtenances and dispose of at the landfill.  There will be 
no disposal fee charged to the Contractor for disposing of the levers at the landfill. 

b. The Contractor must provide a crane to install the new scale.  The County will provide a 
scale for removal of the existing scale. 

c. Not all of the existing coping on the walls needs to be replaced.  Only replace the coping 
on the end walls, where it is significantly deteriorated.  This results in approximately 20 
LF of coping replacement.  It is solely the Contractor’s responsibility to visit the site and 
verify these measurements. 

d. Perform coping replacement by doweling into the existing concrete and tack-welding the 
coping to the dowels.  Contractor must warranty the coping Work per Construction 
Documents. 

e. Do not demolish the existing pillars, as this could harm the structural integrity of the pit 
walls and floor.  Work around the existing pillars when installing new pillars.  All Work 
must still meet the loading and warranty requirements described in the Construction 
Documents. 

 
 
If any additional information about this Addendum is needed, please call John Welch, Project 
Engineer, at 608/516-4154. 
 
 
Enclosures: N/A 


